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There were 17 Members and our Rotary Exchange Student Manu Present for Dinner.
This was our last meeting with our Exchange Student before she heads home to Brazil.
Rotarians Mike Mason and Arman arrived after the meal . It was great to have Past District Governor Gay Ratcliff in attendance.
President Nora opened the meeting with a Land Acknowledgement and a moments silence.
The business part of the meeting began at 6:45 PM.
President Nora began the meeting with a brief word from each of the Rotarian whom had be a club Past President whether in Wiarton  or at another club . There were a large group consisting of many club members. Each told when they had been a president and gave a small remembrance of their time in office. Ther was then a Gavel Passing Ceremony where President Nora swore the new executive into office. Installed were Nora Walden, President ,Glenda Jamieson, President Elect, Heather Brush, Treasurer, Bev Garinger, Secretary, and Mike Mason, Signing Officer for the 2024- 2025 Rotary Year. Thank You everyone.
Past Treasurer Scott Elliot was awarded a well deserved Paul Harris for all the hard work he has done for the club. Congratulations Scott.
Our executive and Committees plan to meet over the summer to continue with the club’s work and planning. Club members will be called on to help.
Rotarian Jackie reported on the Wiarton Rotary Golf Tournament to be held Sunday September 8, 2024 at the Pinewoods Golf Club, Sauble Beach , Ontario. People and groups are signing up to participate. Rotarian’s Eric Robinson and the Revells have agreed to be major sponsors of the event.
Rotarian Bev Garinger gave an update on Wine Survivor #12. Everything went well , with proceeds of $6352.00  going to our club.
President Nora gave a brief update on preparations for the Annual Shore to Shore Race August 5, 2024. Rotarian Rebekah is stepping back a little as she has many other duties to attend to.
Rotarians Nora, and Mike Mason gave updates on the Wiarton Home Coming  Weekend . President Nora has arranged for a Puppet show and children’s games.
Rotarian Mike Mason  reminded everyone to buy their 50/ 50 Tickets on the Hospital axillary draw as the amount is expected to grow quite large.  There will be Sports Tournaments, A Pig Roast and a Car Show. Things are coming together Nicely.  There will be a Drone Light Show on the Saturday Night.Rotarians were  reminded of the need to help Rotarian Jackie and Partner Dave to set up the food booth as it is a lot of work.
There were six Wiarton Rotarians and Exchange Student Manu in attendance at the Rotary District Conference held at the Baysore Community Centre in Owen Sound, June 20-22, 2024.
Our Ladies were given may compliments on their Line Dancing Ability on the Friday Night.
Past President Pat Cavan was complimented from the Stage on several occasions for her help in District 6330 in applying for Grants from the District and the Rotary Foundation. Thank You Pat for your hard work.
There were many excellent speakers on the theme of Community Safety and Wellbeing.
Training and Visioning were promoted. It was felt that the new Great Lakes Pets had been a Success and that it would be continued to future years. Our New District Governor is Kathrine Hahn of Stratford Rotary. Next Years District Conference will at the Best Western in Stratford May 2-4, 2025 . We were advised to book early as Stratford is busy and the rooms can not be held for long. Some members have already booked.
The Rotary International Convention will be in Calgary, Alberta, June 21- 25, 2025.
President Nora has added Habitat for Humanity to our list of Charities Eligible for Lottery Funds at the South Bruce Peninsula Town Office.
The Club has agreed to sponsor public swimming at Bluewater Park for 5 swims at a cost of $475.00.
President Nora and Tom Walden will be hosting a club BBQ on August 8, 2024. Anyone else who would like to host a club BBQ please contact President Nora.
Eleanor Cash of the Wiarton Salvation Army are looking for Volunteers from the club to help with Gardening.
On September 12, 2024 District Governor Katherine Hahn  of Stratford will be making her Official Visit to our Club.
We hope to go ahead with Visioning on ac Saturday in the fall if enough members are able to attend. We were also reminded of the need to plan for the fall Road Clean up on the Highway North of Wiarton.
The club agreed with a show of hands to change our Accounting Software from Quick Books to Sage. This will be cheaper for the club.
Rotarian Greig won the 50/50 Draw.
